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MOTTINGHAM RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Chair:  Gail Hodges
Meeting of the Executive Committee held at the Methodist Church at 7.00 pm on Thursday 21st November 2024
1. Welcome and apologies
Apologies: Laurie Bell, Jane Cornish, Bob Lawrie, James Martin, Hilary McVitty, Cllr Matt Hartley, Cllr Roger Tester.
Present: Sally Babi, Bob Blanks, Carol Borhani, Sian Halcrow-Wilson, Gail Hodges, (Chair), Richard Mainwaring-Burton, Lesley Robins, (Secretary), Graham Soars, Rachel Travers.

In attendance: Cllr David Cartwright, Cllr Cathy Dowse, Cllr Will Rowlands, Andrew Pain, (resident/observer).

2. Draft minutes of the meeting of  19th September 2024
Agreed, subject to one minor amendment to show that Hilary McVitty had sent her apologies.

3. Matters arising not addressed elsewhere on this agenda
None
4. Chairman’s Report
· Robert Blanks and Gail Hodges are to attend a planning meeting organised by Bromley Council.
· The Remembrance service went well. Thanks were extended to all those who supported the event. It was noted that the Lidl manager had put up a barrier to the car park.
· Eltham College will deliver their tree on 16th December. Offers of help to put it in place and decorate it would be welcome. The MRA funded tree will be delivered on 28th November..
· With regard to the Elmstead FC proposals, there have been repeated requests for a simple drawing with measurements. There is still no satisfactory response. A public consultation and a planning application will be required. Local residents will need to know and understand the implications of the proposal.
· The library will be closing in February for refurbishment, which is expected to last 8 to 10 weeks. Staff will be working in other libraries. Churches and other halls, such as the Oddfellows Hall, have premises that could accommodate normal library activities and/or designated warm spaces.
· The costings for the planters are still unclear. Cllr Cartwright is pursuing the issue.
5. Representative Reports
5.1 Councillors, Bromley
Cllr Cartwright reported the following:

· Much time is being spent on looking at budget cuts across the board. In two years’ time, the Council will run out of money. There are now real issues of needing to prioritise spending. The Council tax is capped. Eventually, the Council will need to revert to only funding its statutory functions.

· The latest crime statistics have been circulated. Generally the picture is a fairly positive one. Some local vandalism in the Mottingham Lane/Kippington Drive area has been causing concern, with perpetrators coming across the A20 from the Greenwich side. One person has been arrested.

· The FixMyStreet reporting system is being improved. Matters reported before 1pm will be swiftly addressed.

· Eltham College has volunteered to pay for a crossing on the Grove Park entrance. The Highways department is working with the College. It is not known whether this will be a pelican crossing. Concern was raised about the planting of yew bushes, but it was acknowledged that these are slow growing. Concerns were also raised about inappropriate and unsafe parking near the Junior School entrance, endangering pedestrians, despite the College’s best efforts to deal with the issue.
· The absent yellow line outside the kebab shop will be reinstated.

· The Cerises planning application is likely to be refused.

· The Avondale Road issue is ongoing.
5.2 Police, Bromley
· The minutes of the recent Ward Panel meeting had been circulated. Cllr Cartwright noted that the new Superintendant, who is listening and responsive, is making a positive impact, for example by establishing a Problem Solving Group that is focusing on anti-social behaviour. Shop lifting is being taken seriously.
5.3 Councillors, Greenwich
Cllr Cathy Dowse reported the following:

· A planning decision regarding the West Park application will be made in the New Year.

· Progress with consultation on both options to address the West Hallowes traffic concerns has been delayed by a number of bye-elections.

· 226 Court Road appear to have been sold under false pretences. An investigation by Greenwich Council has shown it to be unlicensed as an HMO and future management is being looked into.
5.4 Police, Greenwich
Nothing to report.
5.5 Planning, Bromley
The most recent report had been circulated. Points to note:

· The proposal for 24 Beaconsfield Road has been judged as lawful.

· With regard to Cerises, 3 schemes were approved in July with conditions. The owner is appealing these conditions. There is another application for another storey to be installed.

· The sale of the Scout Hut is still being investigated by the National Crime Agency. As the site is on MOL, any planning application is likely to be refused.

· The sewage issue at 9 Clarence Road has been resolved and it has been clarified that this is not an HMO.
5.6 Planning, Greenwich
The most recent report had been circulated. The major issue is the West Park planning application.
5.7 Bromley Residents Federation
  Nothing to report

6. Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer had previously circulated his report.
Points to note:
Rachel raised £2,414.18 for Lexi and we have paid £2,398.80 to LBB for equipment. Small surplus of £15.38
Sian raised a £10,000 Lottery Grant for the Playground. This has now been paid to LBB.
We still hold the £10,400 from RBG for Planters. Other than we are told LBB have ordered the Planters we still do not know costs from LBB despite asking numerous times.
We made a £3,088.74 contribution to the Foxes Field Path that was terribly installed by Idverde.
In his absence, the Treasurer also reported that he would be recommending at the AGM that annual subscriptions should be raised to £5, with £1 being allocated to community projects, and that the donation to the Festive Lights is increased to £1,000.

It was pointed out that our financial guidelines say we should have a £20,000 reserve, in case, for example, we should need to seek professional advice. It may be appropriate to review those guidelines.
7. Membership Secretary’s Report
Subscriptions are still being collected, with Road Reps sometimes experiencing difficulties such as residents not answering the door. 

It was suggested that it would be better to start collections earlier in September, when the weather is better and the evenings lighter.
8. Festive Lights Committee Report
We have our licence from LBB for this year’s festive lights. As yet, we have not raised sufficient funds to meet the bill of £3,693.00. So far, we have £2,382.71 in our bank account, which includes £1,730.00 in donations. It is hoped that more donations will be steadily coming in. Cllr Cartwright is hopeful that we may receive a grant of £500 from Bromley Council.
10. Local issues and members’ concerns
Friends of Foxes Field and Playground projects

Good progress is being made with both projects. A meeting is planned for the Friends of Foxes Field on Monday 25th November at The Bat and ball, when it is hoped that officers will be nominated and appointed. The group will need to set up a Metro bank account. Idverde will be represented at the meeting.

There are extensive plans to replace playground equipment and to purchase new pieces of equipment, including a new roundabout, a climbing giraffe and a couple of benches. The see-saw is to be replaced by a trampoline. 
11. Any Other Business
None
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.00pm
12. Dates of next Executive Committee meetings/ business plan
Next meeting: 23rd January 2025, (date subsequently changed)
MRA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE BUSINESS PLAN

	WHEN
	WHAT
	NOTES

	19.09.24
	Committee meeting
	Preparations for Armistice Day 

	August/September 2024
	Autumn Newsletter and subs collections
	To include Festive Lights letter

	October
	Festive Lights Committee meeting
	Check progress

	21.11.24 
	Committee meeting
	

	30.01.25 changed date
	Committee meeting
	

	20.03.25
	Committee meeting
	Prepare for AGM

	April 2025
	Spring Newsletter
	To include AGM notice

	15.05.25
	AGM
	

	26.06.25
	Committee meeting
	Follow up any matters arising from AGM 

Agree programme for coming year
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